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NORTH PINE HISTORICAL SOCIETY INC.
MINUTES OF PRELIMINARY PLANNING MEETING HELD 14TH JANUARY AT THE PINE RIVERS HERITAGE MUSEUM

Opening:  Meeting opened at 1.15pm by President, Judy Dohle. 

Attendance:  Joan Baker-Winn, Karen Taylor, Gladys Kretschmann, David Dwyer,  Charlie Nolan, Ray and Pat Alexander, Terry Murphy, Keith Beakey,  Judy Dohle, Eric Dohle, Patti Coutts.

Apologies:  Dianne Bradbury, Andrea Quaile, Joan Stephenson, Peg McGurk, John Coutts. 

Main Agenda:  Time Capsule was lifted from ground today (dry run in case of obstacles in extraction). The work was carried out today 14 Jan as equipment necessary for the process was available at this time. Judy discussed Draft Program as forwarded by John Watson.  Times for each section of program/activity as itemised. 
      Bob Millar, Division 11 Councillor will perform the Official Duties on the day. Carly spoke as to Workplace Health and Safety compliances necessary for the opening to be held at the Leith Barter Room outside the double doors.  Afternoon Tea will be provided by Council.  Joan B-W suggested members provide assistance by serving guests and washing up etc.  This suggestion was not favourably received. 

      Suggestions were put forward as to the future use of the time capsule:

                       •  Plant a tree on the site.

                       •  Allow 12 months to collect items and re-inter them. 

                          Items, as well as reports etc. would be useful especially those                     

                          which represent the District/ Society at this time. 

Carly showed photos of the removal of the Time Capsule to members on the large screen. 

Program Outline:

1. Removal of capsule – near Rotunda

2. Opening outside the Leith Barter Room.

3. Afternoon Tea held in the Leith Barter Room/View Capsule items
NPHSI would like permission to re-use Time Capsule from 2013 to re-inter on Australia Day 2014.  Secretary to write a letter to the Mayor requesting permission.  Time Capsule to be filled with objects/materials collected by NPHSI and to be opened in 50 Years.  50 years being 25 years before and after known time capsules. 

Cemetery Project: Progress Report from Judy, who thanked John Watson for his intervention towards the progression of the project from Marketing and Graphics Departments at Council. Anna Fitzpatrick has been placed in control of our Project which is finally moving forward.  A mid-February completion date has been nominated by Council.  Judy read correspondence to and from Council to members and all Council requests had been carried out. 
Extra Information to be added to the Cemetery Boards:

           NPHSI Logo 

NPHSI Website Address    www.northpinehistorical.com.au            RADF GRANT information

           MBRC Logo

           Qld Govt Logo

           For further information on Lawnton Cemetery contact MBRC on 

                     32050555

Request Replas for a Quote for 5 x  A4 Size Markers.  Joan questioned as to whether uniform signage throughout MBRC would be beneficial, being the 1st Cemetery to carry out this type of project.  It was decided to proceed with Replas Signs.  

Marketing and Launch of Cemetery Boards:  

     • Opening Date:  Terry Murphy questioned as to whether the date could be a Significant Date in the life of the Lawnton Cemetery for the Opening. 

     Judy to discuss Opening Date with Mick Gillam as the Cemetery is in his Division. 

     • Venue:  Hire of Hall

     • Provision of Afternoon Tea 

General Business:

         Judy to discuss Cemetery Project Website information with Tony 

         Watson to promote interest in the Project.  

Website Address to be added to Members Information and Meeting Handouts and to NPHSI Letter Head.  

Research:   Research on HYDE Family – Albert Sydney aka Jack HYDE.

Judy read out portion of a letter received from a Hyde Family member. 

Jack Hyde was cremated with his ashes placed in a communal grave.  Hyde land was resumed for development of Pine Rivers Shire’s North Pine Country Park.  John William Hyde and Emily purchased the house from George Foreman. 

Hyde Park [NPCP – Old Petrie Town] Sign in Park {Emily Hyde Park} died at 63 years of age in 1963. Her husband John William Hyde died in 1952.

         Judy question as to whether NPHSI forwarded letter/ information to Council or return to the letter writer with what information that has been researched. 

          David Dwyer moved a motion that the letter received be passed to Bob Millar, Member for this area and a request for feedback on any information found be forwarded to NPHSI.   2nd Judy Dohle  Approved by all members. 

Meeting closed at 2.55pm followed by afternoon tea.  
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